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President's Message
Happy spring fellow fiber artists!

Yes, after a long, dreary winter for some of us, spring has finally decided to make an appearance. The snow here in
Saskatchewan is finally starting to disappear. The days are getting longer, and for many of us it is time to start spring cleaning. I
don't know about the rest of you, but I need to go through my stash and probably de-stash some of it. I don't know how I
managed to accumulate such a large amount of fibre. 

A few things to mention and remind you of this quarter:

I hope that many of you are finalizing plans for Weaving Webs, ANWG's bi-annual conference in beautiful Yakima, WA;
June 16-21st.
Are you watching "Movie Bites"? This is a series of short video's highlighting various aspects of the fibre arts. The next
session is April 16th. I am sure it will be an interesting topic.
Finally, we are still in need of a Secretary for the Board. As I have mentioned before, this is not an onerous job and it
would be nice to have the position filled before our Annual Members Meeting at the Conference.  Please do not hesitate
to contact me if you, or if you know someone who might be interested.

Well I think that is all for now. Hope to see you all in Yakima. Now off to de-stash.

Malcolm Benson-Dyke
President, ANWG

Note from the Editor
I apologize for the tardiness of this edition of our newsletter.  I am part of a small group of women in training to become NWSFA
certified fiber judges. If you are interested in learning more about how to participate contact Cheryl Reed at
cheryldavisreed@gmail.com. That intense training, a leaky roof, and the siren call of the garden, sunshine, dyeing, hiking, and
felting projects....well, you know how it goes.  So much happening fiber arts-wise, it is hard to pick and choose.  I am really
looking forward to meeting many of you at this year's conference.  I am so excited! See you there.

Nancy Skakel, ANWG newsletter editor

ANWG News
2025 ANWG Conference
June 16-21, 2025

Yakima Convention Center, Yakima WA
 

The 2025 ANWG Conference, Weaving Webs – Information, Inspiration, Innovation, is less than 3 months away! Make sure to
share your work with your fiber friends in one of our Shows. Fashion – Deadline for entries May 1st, Juried and Open Shows
Deadline April 25th.

Individual tickets will continue to be on sale through May 26th. During this 2nd phase of registration, you can purchase individual
seminars, any remaining workshop seats that are still available, as well as individual tickets to the 3 evening events on
Thursday, Friday and Saturday. Conference website can be viewed https://anwgconference.org To keep up with conference
highlights, please be sure to sign up for the blog. All active tabs on the website.

Check out our full Marketplace, and vendor event!

You and your guild members can support the conference through donation. The website has a tab for you. Explore and support
this event built for our weaving and fiber arts community.

Looking forward to seeing you all in Yakima, WA in June!

and more conference news

The Conference is Just Around the Corner

ANWG 2025, Weaving Webs

Monday, June 16 – Saturday, June 21 in Yakima, WA

Join in at the ANWG 2025 Conference for a weaver’s big outing. Even if a trip to Yakima is out of the question this year,
members can represent their guilds and support ANWG regional activities by entering a show. Your decision to participate is a
decision to support people and activities that are meaningful to you.

How do you know weavers are meaningful to you? Next time when the warping paddle gets snarled, the tension goes crazy, or
some lovely colors turn to mud, see if you can find a civilian who will listen and say, “Oh, I know. I KNOW.” You’ll wish you were
making new friends at an ANWG conference.

Registration

A la carte registration is open through Monday, May 26. A la carte means whatever you want -- a workshop, a seminar, or an
evening event. Workshops and Seminars still have openings.

Registration contact: registrar@anwgconference.org

Workshop and Seminar contact: education@anwgconference.org

Marketplace

The conference vendor hall will be open Thursday 4:30 - 6 pm, Friday 9 am – 5 pm, and Saturday 10 am – 5 pm. The website
has a Marketplace page with a list of 23 participating vendors. During regular hours, the Marketplace will be open to foot traffic.
This is a good excuse to invite fiber friends to meet up in Yakima for a big daytime shop or even register for the “Shop ‘Til You
Drop” gala event on Friday evening.

Conference Shows

Like all weaving and spinning guilds, ANWG depends on member participation to enhance the programs and person to person
interactions. The more we participate, the bigger the shows. Take a good look at your recent work and consider it for entry in an
ANWG 2025 show. There is still time.

Friday, April 25 Juried Show and Open Show application deadline

Thursday, May 1 Fashion Show application deadline

The Olympia Weavers Guild is weaving ribbons in conference colors for all the award winners in the shows.

Erica Tiedemann.
Recording Secretary of the ANWG 2025 Conference Committee

.News From Member Guilds

Arachne Spinning and Weaving Guild

Arachne Spinning and Weaving Guild has been busy as usual.  We had a very interesting meeting by Beth Lanning on her fiber
farm and processing business.  We discussed all kinds of options for blending different fibers for the best product.
We have 3 study groups.  Spinning, Fiberworks/structures, and Little looms  So many things to learn and so little time. But
that's what keeps us young.
Georean Curran, ANWG Rep

Billings Weavers Guild
 

The Billings Weavers Guild met on Saturday, March 8, 2025 at 1 p.m. in the conference room at Pierce Flooring in Billings. Linda
Shelhamer shared her knowledge of color theory. She had lots of samples of colored threads and yarns. Many guild members
had brought a skein of yarn that they wanted to find yarn to complement and mix together in a project. Linda taught us all how
to use the color wheel to find complementary colors and split complementary colors that work well together when planning
projects. She also explained how to use proportion and value, hue and saturation. As we worked out our card project, many of
us were surprised at the combinations and how well they worked together. We found ourselves working with color combinations
that we had not considered before.

Linda went to a lot of work to prepare and bring all the supplies. It was a very helpful and interesting presentation and a fun way
to spend the afternoon!

At next month’s meeting, we will be discussing possible work study projects such as studying drafting, different weave patterns
each month, or one weave pattern in depth. Guild members are asked to think about what subjects and what type of study
group they would enjoy participating in.

Linda Shelhamer reminded everyone of the Summer and Winter Workshop that will be held May 2-3 in Billings. Annette Schipf
will be the instructor. The cost of BWG members is $105 and $115 for non-members. You will need either a 4-harness or 8-
harness loom. Contact Linda for more details and registration forms or check the Guild’s Facebook page.

Robyn Spady will be coming to Billings this fall October 17-19. The subject of her class has not yet been chosen. Those
interested are encouraged to check her website to look at the topics she covers and let guild members on the program
committee (Nancy Anderson, Angela Raley, and Camille Palmer) know so arrangements can be made.

The rest of the meeting was spent looking at all the beautiful projects that have been woven since the last meeting. The
February deep freeze inspired many to weave beautiful things!

Our next meeting will be April 12th at 1 p.m. at Pierce Flooring in Billings.

Suzanne Erpenbach, ANWG Rep

Invitation to a Conference 
 Weave a Real Peace (WARP) is a global network of individuals and organizations who value the social, cultural, historic, artistic, and economic
importance of textile arts.

Each year, Weave a Real Peace holds an international textile conference where members (old and new!) come together for thought-provoking
discussions, field trips to historic sites, and collaborative learning to honor the past while weaving a connected, just, and peaceful future.

Central Oregon Spinners and Weavers Guild
 

First of all, a BIG THANK YOU to our two guild members who presented at our March guild meeting.  

DEE FORD POTTER, one of the founders of our guild and a member for over 50 years gave a presentation on Modern Art in the
Fiber Arts.  Her pictures, photos and personal insight made this presentation incredible.  There was a suggestion that we re-do
the presentation with a better speaker set up and have it in our website.  Will do, but the original from the meeting was
recorded, so I encourage you to check it out if you did not attend the March guild meeting.

No less special was KIMBERLY FARNER's talk on what she learned and appreciated from last year's Tapestry workshop. 
Kimberly is one of our newer members, about 3 years, she said.  She told me ahead of time she had only a few minutes of
things to say...but actually had notes that enlightened all of us on how helpful workshops can be.  The name of her tapestry was
Spaghetti and Meatballs. Love it! Check the picture out on our website.

Thank you both.

Couple of reminders/notes:

Registration for the 2 upcoming felting workshops will close on April 10th. We still have openings, so...it being spring...think
about trying something new!  More info probably in this newsletter...and on our website!

The COSWG Board will meet on Wednesday, April 2.  Any guild member who would like to attend should contact me.  Board
meeting minutes are published in the next month's newsletter.

I am still collecting ideas for making it easier for new members to join with us...in meetings, workshops and study groups...AND
for them to find the services they need within the Guild.  I have heard from a few of you, but please feel free to contact me if you
have ideas, insights, complaints.  This is how we improve.

Best wishes to you all for a lovely SPRING.

Bobbie Faust
President
Central Oregon Spinners and Weavers
 

 

 

Columbia Fibers Guild
 
Our guild has been very busy this year.  We were especially excited to host Fiber Judges Training for NwSFA certification in
April, with 3 of our own guild members participating.  Our annual April field trip was a tour of Jennifer Marcus' tapestry studio
and loom manufactory, then on to our beloved Damascus Fiber Arts School. We demonstrated fiber crafts at the Hood River
Blossom Fest, encouraging support for our four local county fairs.  Our annual Guild Challenge is to make something in memory
of our passed member, Judy Bayley, to be donated to local cancer support agencies   Several of our members are continuing to
volunteer to help weave another 25 yards of fabric for the restoration of the Timberline Lodge textiles. We are beginning  to
make some creative table decorations for the June ANWG Conference.  Please come by to see our guild booth at the
conference. Some of our display will be donated to local Women's Shelters. We will also be displaying the informative fiber
displays we made using our ANWG grant funds. And check out our new website:   www.columbiafibresguild.org

from our Guild President, Elizabeth Maker-al Habsi: 
 Wow! The outcome of the ANWG grant project the Columbia Fibres Guild took on is incredible. A small committee volunteered
to work on the project, representing all the four main counties in CFG’s unique geographic location in the Columbia River Gorge.
With a fairly limited budget, it was decided to create displays of the different fiber types to rotate to our county fairs so county
residents have the opportunity to see each display over a period of three years. Three of the counties have their county fair on
the same weekend every year so we needed three displays to cover them all. We made a plan. It was simple enough, the
budget was adequate, and the implementation doable. We first purchased displays and, poof, there went over two-thirds of the
budget. The displays are lightweight but durable and each has its own carrying case. The freestanding folding displays are six
feet long, when lying flat, which sits nicely on a six-foot table with room for other items like brochures, etc. Each hinged display
has three 22”x34” boards, covered in black Velcro friendly fabric, front and back. The base fabric allows us to change the
displays over the years. We had a solid start. We sent the word out to all Guild members to collect our fiber. As it was collected,
it was scoured as needed, processed and handspun, then each was meticulously knitted and woven. In all, we have 27 fibers.
One display set is simply on sheep’s wool and focuses on nine sheep with fleeces of differing micron counts, lengths and
colors. The second display set is on other protein or “unique” fibers, from alpaca to bison to cocoons and dog. The third display
is plant fibers – cotton, hemp, bamboo, flax and more. We decided to focus each of three boards in a single display on a
different topic: the source of the fiber, the processing of the fiber, and the uses of the fiber. The “processing” board is pictorial
with concise written explanations, where the “uses” board is all pictures that show common, unusual, and sometimes surprising
applications, for instance, that a baseball is wrapped with varying plies of wool. The “sources” board of each is dazzling with
actual fiber samples attached to a laminated card that has a picture of the source with a succinct description. Where feasible,
both raw fiber and washed fiber samples are attached along with handmade samples: a small handspun skein, a knitted
swatch, and a woven swatch. The wool boards’ swatches are 4”x4”, while the “unique” board, has 2”x2” samples which
subtlety express not only the higher value of the special fiber but, at times, the rarity and difficulty in sourcing it. After months of
emails, Zoom meetings and individual work, the process of putting the boards together in person in the hot summer was an
exercise in compromise and friendship. With respect to each other’s talents and preferences, artsy whimsical ideas met
precision rulers and margins. Differing ideas were discussed and budgetary concerns expressed. We made mockups, then
finalized the text and layouts, then refinalized the text and layouts, fired up the laminator, and went to work. After several
sessions, the resulting boards were better than we even imagined. The three displays each attended county fairs, and one
traveled to the Oregon State Fair this last summer; all received a LOT of attention! The best thing of all is that these displays are
available not only for fairs but every public event CFG sponsors or attends; they are durable, easy to transport, easy to set up.
Although the displays can be stand-alone, guild members can join in with their spinning wheels and fiber projects to share more
of our craft with the inquisitive public; the best of two worlds. This is one display the public is invited to touch. They can feel the
difference between merino and Valais, between bamboo and hemp. They can see the colors. And at the Oregon State Fair, the
grower of the Jacob wool was there to say “These are my sheep, this is my wool” pointing to both the display and to her
spinning wheel. The public was impressed. Please come visit the Columbia Fibres Guild booth at the 2025 ANWG convention,
this will be the first public showing of all three displays in one place at one time for all to see.

                                                                                         Judges in training
Cydne Pigeon training new fiber judges                                                                               Jennifer Marcus, tapestry weaver

Eugene Weavers Guild
After a busy fall, things slowed down a little for the winter weaving season, but guild members have been busy weaving for our
"Flowing Colors" show at the ETC Gallery, coming up in May!  It will be a great time to take a field trip to Eugene!  We are also
planning to take the show on the road to Yakima in June, so be sure and check out our booth for some really be-hue-tiful
weaving! 

In other highlights, guild member Cathy Barnes was was a panelist for the Study Groups discussion at the Guild Development
Retreat, guild member Barbara Setsu Pickett had wonderful piece, Tanzaku, in a show at the White Lotus Gallery in Eugene (up
until April 19th), and our programs included Stacy Harvey Brown, Kelly Marshall, and learning about Turning Weaving Drafts
from the Weave Structures Study Group.

Diane Pigg

Weave Structure Study Group

Missoula Weavers Guild
 

Our guild is focusing on preparations for the 2026 Montana Conference that will be in Missoula at the University of MT Campus.
JUNE 16-21, 2026

PreConference & Conference Instructors Include:
Tom Knisely who will be teaching three weaving classes and delivering the Keynote fashioned after his "Notes from the Fell".
Cindy Knisely, Suzi Ballenger and Joanne Hall will be teaching weaving classes. Heavenly Bresser will be teaching spinning and
Annetta Kraayeveld will be teaching Basketry.
More instructors will be joining the line up soon. Updates can be followed at: missoulaweaversguild.org & bigskyfiberarts.org.

We will host an exhibit of the Bateman Weaving Samples in the collection at Montana Museum of Arts & Culture with a evening
gala style open gallery.

A Fashion Show and Vendor Hall will be part of the fun.

We look forward to seeing you in Missoula. The conference is hosted by Missoula Weavers Guild and Big Sky Fiber Arts Guild.
(Limited accommodations will be available on campus in a dorm. If you plan to book accommodations off campus, consider
booking early. Missoula is a popular destination in June.)

submitted by, Jennie Meinershagen

Ponderosa Fibre Arts Guild
 

Our grade 3 education program continues to be popular. Grade 3 students learn about the history of wool to produce cloth,
spinning and weaving. Then they are given the chance to spin and weave.

With the growing numbers of new members our workshops are well attended.

At the end of March the Guild held its first ‘Stash Swap and Shop”. Members, old and new, added fibre, supplies and
equipment towards their own creative endeavours.

This March the Ponderosa Fibre Arts Guild was able to welcome a world class Hungarian felter Judit Pocs to come and present
her works in a series of beautifully curated videos with her describing her process and generous knowledge about wet felting. 
Her journey to Canada was to Salt Spring Island to teach an in person 4 day class and then she came to Kelowna to visit
another local felting friend.  Her samples of her creations allowed those that attended to touch and marvel at her items.  Having
had members take a course from Judit in Hungary they can testify that her workshops will inspire the creativity in wet felting and
also her on- line workshops will continue your woolly love.
Pocsjuditstudio.com

The plans for the 2025 Guild Spin In, Saturday April 26th, are well under way.  

Lorraine Farrow, ANWG rep

Qualicum Weavers and Spinners  Guild

The guild has been busy this past fall and winter.  Our membership has increased dramatically and interests have broadened. 
We now offer classes in felting, basket weaving, dyeing, and knitting in addition to spinning and weaving.

At our January AGM members not able to attend in person were able to join in remotely thanks to the Loom to Zoom project.
 
There have been many workshops: Introduction to Spinning and Spinning – Take it to the Next Step, Introduction to Drop
spindling, Dry needle felting, Wet Felted Bowls and Vases,  Introduction to Basketry, Introduction to Weaving Level 1 and Level
2, Tech talks - How to Leverage Tech for Use at the Studio and Beyond, Pine Needle Baskets, Summer and Winter weaving,
and Knitting – Next Steps.  Coming in April are a Basketry Backpack workshop and Introduction to Sprang.  See attached
photos from some of the workshops.
 
There is drop-in spinning on the second and fourth Fridays, the Knitorious Knitters meet on the first and third Tuesdays.  Fun
With Four weavers study group on the second Wednesday and the Exploring More weavers meet via Zoom on the fourth
Thursday of each month.
 
We look forward to the busy year ahead.
 
Regards,
 
Sheila Carey
ANWG Rep
 

Salem Fiberarts Guild
The Salem Fiberarts Guild (SFG) expanded its annual February Dye Day from one to two days, and the ANWG colors were
especially popular. The results will be on view at our booth in Yakima.

We hosted virtual presentations from two supremely talented fiber artists: Kirk Dunn of Ontario, CA, and Sydney Sogol of
Durham, NC.

SFG member Leslie Verts held a one-day Inkle Weaving workshop at the Willamette Heritage Center for twelve lucky
participants.

The Willamette Heritage Center hosted a Family Fun Day in the middle of Spring-break week, and SFG members expressed
their love of fiber by weaving, spinning, and storytelling. Children of all ages were impressed!

The Handstitchers special interest group continues to meet weekly. Wait until you see their collaborative project for our ANWG
booth!

See you in Yakima!

Renay McLeish, Salem Fiberarts Group
 

All smiles at the Family Fun Day at the Willamette Heritage Center

Shuswap Spinners and Weavers

Thanks to Rebecca for all her hard work getting us on the web.
We also have our members-only site.
It was a great undertaking!

We are so lucky to have Michele Boyd, author of "Twist" come to Salmon Arm for a spin-in to folks who have lost their homes to
fires.  

At the fall fair the blankets are waulked by the members celebrating an old 
tradition.

Michele and Caroline held a workshop on needle felting and embroidery embellishment.  It's really catching on with many gals
dreaming up new creations.

The window display at the mall is sure an eye opener.  Carole and Sara have done great designing.

Ranchero school, grades 5 and 6 needs some enthusiastic members to share history of wool and weaving.  Where does cloth
come from?

We've already got ideas for the fall fair.
You can never be too early getting organized.

ANWG rep
Michele 

SPOKANE HANDWEAVERS’ GUILD

Happy Spring! For many of us, winter felt long, especially when it got a “second wind” in early February. The Spokane
Handweavers’ Guild had already planned Zoom-only meetings for the first two months of the year, but we were more than eager
and happy to resume gathering in person again in March. Now we look forward to 2025 and all it will bring in the way of
programs, workshops, and especially the ANWG Conference in June!

Eight of our members participated in a two-day workshop held on March 7 and 8, featuring Kristie Sherrodd’s instruction on
weaving 12 different types of loom-controlled lace. Everyone reported having had a lot of fun and wove many samples. A show-
and-tell of these samples provided  the program for our regular member meeting on March 9th.

Two other highlights of the day were from members Viki Leuba and Doug Nehring. Viki presented another of our popular post-
meeting “Small Talks” on the topic of finishing techniques, and Doug brought a couple of his felted wool folk character dolls to
show us. Doug will be presenting our April program about how he does this fun 3-D felting.

Spring also meant the return of a community outreach project I began several years ago. In any Spokane area city or county
libraries that have available display cases, I’m setting up displays that represent our guild. They consist of a variety of colorful
woven items made by SHG members, a sign with our branding logo and information, weaving tools, materials, books, and
more. These displays, which differ from one place to the next and stay for a month, are very popular with the public and library
staff members. They beg us to return! This has been very successful in drawing attention to our guild and its events and has
brought us new members. If your guild is not already doing this, you might want to consider it.

Best wishes,

Candace Brown — Spokane Handweavers’ Guild ANWG Representative

Victoria Handweavers’ and Spinners’ Guild

In 1974, members of the VHWSG decided that they would begin a permanent collection of fibre arts. Originally, the collection
was envisaged to contain both works by guild members and more general examples of fibre arts since this was well before the
internet and widespread travel, and actual examples of weaving from other traditions were interesting and helpful. As well as
preserving some of the guild’s history, the collection was intended as a study tool for guild members. The committee started
their work by collecting work from guild members. Members who were fortunate to travel also brought back weaving examples.

In 1994, the Permanent Collection committee re-visited the aims of the collection and decided to keep only work created by
guild members. Other items were returned to their original donors or donated to museums. The committee also moved to
update the collection by asking Guild Life Members to donate work.

Over the years, pieces of the collection have been brought out of storage to share at guild meetings, and there was a binder of
photographs in the library, but there was no mechanism for members to access any of the work or borrow it for study.

In 2019, the Vancouver Art Gallery requested the loan of works created by Marjorie Hill and Florence Daniels, both early guild
members, for inclusion in a show – Modern in the Making: Postwar Craft and Design in British Columbia. The Guild loaned two
works, a purple coverlet by Marjorie Hill and a placemat by Florence Daniels, to the art gallery for the show which eventually
opened in July 2020. Marjorie Hill was one of the first female architects in Canada and practiced in BC. Florence Daniels was an
associate of Mary Meigs-Atwater and a weaving teacher from 1925-1929 at the Pine Mountain Settlement School in Kentucky.
Florence moved to BC in 1953 and joined the Victoria Guild. https://pinemountainsettlement.net/?page_id=65993

In 2024, the Guild celebrated its 90th birthday and the Permanent Collection turned 50. As part of the celebration, a week-long
show of the Permanent Collection was held at the ArtSea Gallery in Sidney BC. There were a record number of visitors to the
show, almost 8oo, with some lapsed members coming in to share memories and look at the work.

The show renewed members’ interest in the Permanent Collection. Since then, a new guild committee has been working
through the collection, collecting information about the pieces and updating the photographs of the collection. We are also
making the collection more available to members to borrow work for study. The collection includes placemats and hand towels
from as early as the 1940’s, clothing, wall-hangings, scarves, and an early tapestry work by Jane Kidd, who in 2016 was

https://mailchi.mp/4906281df820/anwg-newsletter-april-2025?e=15665f9659
https://associationofnorthwestweaversguilds.createsend1.com/t/r-l-jhphhil-l-r/
https://associationofnorthwestweaversguilds.createsend1.com/t/r-l-jhphhil-l-y/
https://anwgconference.org/
https://anwgconference.org/registration-overview/
https://anwgconference.org/workshop-schedule/
https://anwgconference.org/seminar-schedule/
https://anwgconference.org/marketplace/
https://anwgconference.org/weaving-webs-juried-show/
https://anwgconference.org/open-show-exhibit/
https://anwgconference.org/the-webs-we-wear-fashion-show/
https://coswg.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=429487443c7c8315545dba90e&id=91e7a7bf16&e=5fe84515b1
http://www.columbiafibresguild.org/
https://www.wlotus.com/product/barbara-setsu-pickett-tanzaku/
http://missoulaweaversguild.org/
http://bigskyfiberarts.org./
http://pocsjuditstudio.com/


from as early as the 1940’s, clothing, wall-hangings, scarves, and an early tapestry work by Jane Kidd, who in 2016 was
awarded the Saidye Bronfman Award, a Governor General's Award for Visual and Media Arts, Canada's foremost distinction for
excellence in the visual arts. Photos of the collection and some information have now been loaded to the guild website and can
be browsed at https://vhwsg.ca/the-permanent-collection.

If you would like more information about work in the Permanent Collection or can help us identify weaving techniques, we
would love to hear from you. Please contact the guild at info@vhwsg.ca and put Permanent Collection in the subject line.

Christine Purse, ANWG rep

photos:
J. Farrington evening dress
M. Hill coverlet
F. Daniels placemat
H. Hodson plcemat

 

Whonnock Weavers and Spinners Guild

This is a season with a different pace for the Whonnock Weavers and Spinners Guild. Nestled between our two large community
events, these are months of relaxation, of learning, and of making as we prepare for this year's events.

As we reflect on the success..and fun…of our Exhibit and Sale last Fall, we are making adjustments to make our event even
better this year, and busy creating new items to share. We are also contemplating our Country Festival event in July. And of
course we are spending time together learning new skills!

Our Program committee has held some wonderful sessions to bring new awareness and knowledge to areas of fibre arts that
we may not have experienced. While the broad focus was on weaving, we also learned about processing fleece and the
possibilities of the yarn we can create. This led into our Guild Challenge which will be shared later in the year. 

We had programs highlighting different aspects of weaving, including a spotlight on alternative looms such as small tapestry
looms, pin looms, as well as rigid heddle looms. Many of us tried our hands at weaving on a rigid heddle loom, too!  We even
had a session to increase our knowledge and proficiency in working with a weaving draft. 

A special treat was a presentation by our Meredith on her visit to the last Jacquard weaving mill in Italy! She shared a wonderful
glimpse into her visit with her informative presentation and beautiful images to accompany her talk. It was an incredible look
into a part of the history of weaving, and showed us how the development of technology that began in ancient times continues
to bring advances to help us create beautiful woven pieces today. 

This inspiring presentation and the season’s programs all lead beautifully into an exciting weaving workshop in May! Our Sheila
and Trudy will be leading a round robin workshop covering a variety of weave structures on a number of different looms, to be
held at Coniagas Textiles. We’re now busy weaving off our projects on our looms to dress the loom with new warps in
preparation for what’s promising to be a wonderful opportunity to learn and weave together! 
You’re welcome to follow us on Instagram to see how it goes!
https://www.instagram.com/whonnockweaversandspinners

Tracey Lewindon, ANWG rep

Meredith's Presentation of her journey to Venice, Italy

Jacquard velvets in Venice

Rigid heddle weaving
 

Fiber Events
April 12-13  Shepherds Extravaganza     Enumclaw Expo  at 9:00 AM

April 26  High Desert Wool Growers Annual Market Day Redmond OR

May 1 - DEADLINE  The Handweavers Guild of America, Inc. (HGA) is accepting proposals for Art Sparks Sessions at
HGA's annual Spinning & Weaving Week Celebration, taking place virtually October 6-12, 2025. 
May 3-4 Ritzville Fiber Fest    Wheatland Communities Fairgrounds WA
May 30  Crazy Mountain Fiber Fest
301 Hooper Street Civic Center
Big Timber, MT
June 5 – July 3, 2025 Current Threads & Small Wonders
June 9 - June 13, 2025 Current Threads Workshops
Cowichan Community Centre, Duncan, BC. 
 June 6-8, 2025 Fiber Fusion Northwest in Monroe WA 
June 14 World Wide knit in Public Day
June 16-21, 2025 ANWG Conference “Weaving Webs” 
June 21-Aug 3, 2025 Sebastopol Center for the Arts International Fiber Arts XII
June 27-29, 2025 Black Sheep Gathering Linn County Expo Center, Albany Oregon
July 19-20  Copper K Fiber Fest
www.copperkfiberfestival.com
786 Point of Rocks Road
Whitehall, MT
July 26-27   Prairie City Fiber Fest             Prairie City, OR  www.prairiecityfiberfest.com 
October 3-5  Pacific Northwest Fiber Expo  Vern Burton Community Center  Port Angeles, Washington  
October 18-19, 2025 Oregon Flock and Fiber Festival 2025 Linn County Expo Center  Albany, Oregon

ANWG Newsletter Deadlines and Formats

The deadline for news articles for the ANWG newsletter "Northwest News" is the 10th of the month of issuance: January, April,
July, and October. Articles may be sent at any time to newsletter@northwestweavers.org. Please send news in unformatted text,
preferably in the body of an email. Please attach photos in jpeg format.

Newsy, short articles with photos about guild happenings are of greatest interest. All photos sent may be used in the ANWG
newsletter "Northwest News" and/or on the ANWG website. Before sending photos obtain permission of those people pictured to
have their photo in the ANWG newsletter and/or website. If you have any questions, contact Nancy Skakel, Communications
Chair and Newsletter Editor, at newsletter@northwestweavers.org.

This newsletter is in HTML format. If you would like it in a pdf file, please go to our
website: https://northwestweavers.org/about/newsletters/.

ANWG REGION

Canada

Alberta, British Columbia, Northwest Territories, Saskatchewan, Yukon

USA

Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington, Wyoming

Membership open to all fiber arts guilds, affiliate individuals and fiber-related associations.

CONFERENCES

June 16-21, 2025 Location: Yakima, WA. Sponsor: Seattle weaver Guild

 

President: Malcolm Benson-Dyke 
president@northwestweavers.org

1st Vice President: Patty Huffer 
 1vp@northwestweavers.org

2nd Vice President: Deborah Staehle 
2vp@northwestweavers.org

Secretary: PLEASE VOLUNTEER!

Treasurer: Angelique Penaflor 
treasurer@northwestweavers.org

Education Chair: Elizabeth Moncrief 
education@northwestweavers.org
Communications Chair:  Nancy Skakel
newsletter@northwestweavers.org

Copyright © 2020 Association of Northwest Weavers' Guilds, All rights reserved.

Newsletter mailing address:
Association of Northwest Weavers' Guilds

ANWG Newsletter
3033 SW Flower Terrace

Portland, OR 97239

You are receiving this email because you are an ANWG guild representative, affiliate member or have opted to receive this email.

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.

 

This email was sent to webadmin@northwestweavers.org
why did I get this?    unsubscribe from this list    update subscription preferences

Association of Northwest Weavers Guilds · 3033 SW Flower Ter · Portland, OR 97239-1159 · USA

https://www.facebook.com/allouettefarm
https://www.instagram.com/whonnockweaversandspinners
https://nwsfa.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=576939&item_id=2525767
https://api.neonemails.com/emails/tracking/click-link/H7IIkWSdhIZO5lM39P-4N_0yDRHIqHeSIPDcsLMdjXE=/M9sRS4OCUrpeB8-wFloXvvAGf2qvm-iY4g-kZ2xRJ40=
https://api.neonemails.com/emails/tracking/click-link/H7IIkWSdhIZO5lM39P-4N_0yDRHIqHeSIPDcsLMdjXE=/M9sRS4OCUrpeB8-wFloXvgnbJ_ZG8DyHbOcLBqsxlU4=
https://api.neonemails.com/emails/tracking/click-link/H7IIkWSdhIZO5lM39P-4N_0yDRHIqHeSIPDcsLMdjXE=/M9sRS4OCUrpeB8-wFloXvrKGTLENkC4eb1K5MiK4jSk=
https://nwsfa.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=576939&item_id=2572250
https://bigtimber.com/chamber-information/fiber-fest/
https://www.copperkfiberfestival.com/
https://www.prairiecityfiberfest.com/
mailto:newsletter@northwestweavers.org
mailto:ewsletter@northwestweavers.org
mailto:newsletter@northwestweavers.org
https://associationofnorthwestweaversguilds.createsend1.com/t/r-l-jhphhil-l-v/
mailto:president@northwestweavers.org
mailto:1vp@northwestweavers.org
mailto:2vp@northwestweavers.org
mailto:treasurer@northwestweavers.org
mailto:education@northwestweavers.org
http://www.twitter.com/
http://www.facebook.com/
http://mailchimp.com/
https://northwestweavers.us18.list-manage.com/profile?u=60f5f9b577f9ae81298b56f7c&id=8f8aa0fecc&e=15665f9659
https://northwestweavers.us18.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=60f5f9b577f9ae81298b56f7c&id=8f8aa0fecc&t=b&e=15665f9659&c=e2706357f8
mailto:webadmin@northwestweavers.org
https://northwestweavers.us18.list-manage.com/about?u=60f5f9b577f9ae81298b56f7c&id=8f8aa0fecc&e=15665f9659&c=e2706357f8
https://northwestweavers.us18.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=60f5f9b577f9ae81298b56f7c&id=8f8aa0fecc&t=b&e=15665f9659&c=e2706357f8
https://northwestweavers.us18.list-manage.com/profile?u=60f5f9b577f9ae81298b56f7c&id=8f8aa0fecc&e=15665f9659
https://login.mailchimp.com/signup/email-referral/?aid=60f5f9b577f9ae81298b56f7c

